
School Council – Lakeview Elementary 
November 15, 2022 
7:00 PM 

Item Owner 

Welcome & Introductions 
Present at Meeting: 
Connie Adserballe, Principal; Melonie 
McMurrat, Vice Principal; Jen Carey, Teacher; 
Cheryl Gilmore, Superintendant; Candice 
Beattie, Chair; Paige Rauda, Vice Chair; Stacey 
Keraiff; Leslie May, Parent 

 Candice Beattie 

Review of Minutes 
- Were not sent out previous month 

 

Candice Beattie 

Approval of Minutes 
- N/A 

 

Approval of Agenda/Additions to Agenda  
- Approved by Stacey, seconded by Paige 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
- budget review and approval  
- bank account as been closed and funds 

will go to Lakeview’s School bank with 
line as School Council. Big reason for 
doing this is executive not insured and 
school councils cannot fundraise. 

- The treasurer’s role will be to watch 
the money coming in and out. 

- All fundraising done by the school will 
be run through school cash online and 
go directly to the school where audited. 
The schools fundraising always tells the 

Stacey Keraiff 



parents what they are fundraising for 
upfront 

- Budget for the year is: $12,000 field 
trips, $500 sports jerseys, $2000 school 
theme/activities/special guests/winter 
festival etc.  

- No up-to-date number of overall 
balance but it is around $18,000. Under 
$9,000 coming from school council 
bank account closing and $9,800 in 
current account.  

- For upcoming meetings there will be a 
print out of transactions that is shared 
each month to be kept track of in the 
minutes. 

- Currently the school is doing the 
Kernels popcorn fundraising to raise 
money for field trips  

- Motion to approve budget by Candice. 
All in favour  

 

Administrative Report 
- Remembrance Day service had close to 

100 community members made up of 
parents/grandparents/extended family. 
Students were incredibly respectful. 
First time community and students 
have been back together.  

- Volleyball has three teams and season 
is halfway through, played 3 games and 
3 to go.  

- Kindergarten parent teacher interviews 
today November 15th.  

- Professional development day 
yesterday for staff with a focus on 
building a culture of thinking.  

- Halloween was celebrated with a 
parade, grade level group activities and 
class parties 

- Metis week with rock your moccasins.  
- Learning team meetings ongoing 
- Kindergarten had a field trip to the fire 

hall 

Connie Adserballe 



- Go girls for grade 4/5 students is 
starting up 

- Assemblies will be grade level focused 
lead by Ms. Gill.  

- Hand bells has started 
- Choir is starting Friday 
- Angel tree drop off more info to come 
- Kernels fundraiser ends Friday 
- Agenda item in January – town hall will 

be happening in person. Two questions 
“What ways are we successfully 
supporting students as learners and 
where can you see improvements?” 

- Cobbs bread more than 1000 loaves of 
bread 

- School budget: Staffing 96%, Supplies 
3% (classroom, resources, subjects, 
learning commons, nutrition grant), 
General services 1% (maintenance, 
contractors, printers, phones). $35,000 
will be put towards buying furniture on 
learning commons and seating in the 
foyer, Allotted money for the gym, 
hoops replacement, physical ed. and 
wellness curriculum - might be a place 
for fundraising in the future.  

- Stage cleaned up and first performance 
on there for Remembrance Day. Thank 
you to the school! 

- Melonie shared videos and photos 
from the last month.  
 

Old Business 

- Save the Kids: Nate Webb feedback. 
$200 spent by school council (including 
school councils from various schools 
and business donations). Message from 
kids’ social media is bad, have face to 
face communication. Some discussion 
on bullying. Kids enjoyed getting out 
and being bussed. Message from 
parents that they are responsible not 
schools 

Candice Beattie 



 
 
 
 

- How can we support our parents in the 
future? Could get the Resource Officer 
to present on internet safety.   
 

New Business 
1. Kernal’s Fundraising November 8-18. 

Will need parents help to sort.  
2. Special Delivery in January being 

organized by Korilee and Katie will 
include cookies and juicebox.  

3. Winter Celebration Thursday, 
December 8 from 6:00-7:30 pm. Art 
walk winter theme, teachers to serve 
cookies, hot chocolate and popcorn. Be 
culturally aware. Organize clothing 
exchange and pantry items to keep at 
the school.   

 
 

 

 
1. Connie Adserballe 

 
2. Candice Beattie on behalf of Korilee 

Sugimoto and Katie Brummund 
 

3. Paige Rauda 

Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 8:08 PM. 
 
Next Meeting January 17 @ 7:00 PM. 

Candice Beattie 


